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Greetings of the Season to All of You!


     Once again, it’s holiday time.  The old nursery rhyme reminds me it’s the geese that are supposed to be getting fat, not me. Too late, but I’ll try to keep the feasting under control. The rhyme reminds all of us not to forget to help others when we can, and it doesn’t always have to be with money.  Most of us can help other people all year long, but as Dickens remarked, “This is the season when want is keenly felt,” so if you’re able to do a little more to help those in need, “then God bless you.”  


     I’ve started my Christmas shopping. The trouble with that is I see a lot of things for myself, which doesn’t necessarily speak to the spirit of the Christmas season. I would like it better if the stores didn’t put out the Christmas merchandise until after the Halloween stuff is cleared out; and I also wish that stores would close for Thanksgiving Day. To me, a day set aside to give thanks seems like a good thing for us as a nation.


     One holiday tradition I’m looking forward to is our Christmas llunch meeting at 12 noon on December 10 at the Lafayette Hotel.  The menu is turkey with dressing, a vegetable, cranberry relish, and pumpkin roll for dessert, plus salad, bread, and beverage. The cost of the meal is $13.00, which includes everything but a gratuity.  You can make a reservation by calling Joyce Ross (373-2359), or by e-mail at: � HYPERLINK "mailto:joycer1007@gmail.com" ��joycer1007@gmail.com�.


     Choirs from Warren High School will entertain us following the meal, and that is a holiday treat I enjoy every year. Students from Warren have been part of our Christmas lunch meeting for many years. Another tradition at the December meeting is to pass the hat for the local Salvation Army. If you have not attended one of our bi-monthly meetings, the December lunch is a great time to start. The decorations at the Lafayette are festive, the food is good, and you’ll really enjoy the music.  Plus, you’ll have a chance to visit with friends and acquaintances and revel in the shared joys of retirement.





The deadline for reservations is Sunday, December 7, by 8 P.M.
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“Christmas is coming; the geese are getting fat!


Please to put a penny in the old man's hat; 


If you haven't got a penny, a ha'penny will do; 


If you haven't got a ha'penny, then God bless you!”


		---English Nursery Rhyme
































     The September/October newsletter included the membership form for 2015.  If you haven’t renewed your membership yet, I urge you to do that before the end of the year.  Each spring, we review our mailing list and remove the names of retirees who have not joined or who have not paid their annual dues.  Because WCRTA operates on a very small budget, we have to keep expenses as low as possible.  If you have misplaced your membership form but would still like to join, you can send your dues with a note of explanation to Becky Nolt, 107 Iroquois Drive D3, Marietta, OH 45750. The cost of local dues is $10.00, and ORTA dues is $30.00, for a total annual cost of $40.00, payable to WCRTA.  


     


 


     


											


									


			


										


       























Pre-Retirement Planning Event


     Thanks to Barbara Thode and Carolyn Barnes, with help from other WCRTA members, we were able to organize and host another retirement planning work-shop for Washington County educators.  About twenty-five local teachers and administrators attended the meeting at the Washington County Career Center on October 16.  The principal speaker was a retirement planning specialist from STRS, who did an outstanding job of explaining the changes that educators can expect beginning July 1, 2015.  Also attending to meeting were local financial advisors  Bob Crum, and Stan and Sylvia Gage.  Thanks to everyone who helped out with this service project; it was an unqualified success.  Plus, the snacks were outstanding! 


This and That


     The Summer 2014 issue of the ORTA Quarterly included an article about Hugh Coffman, reprinted from the May issue of our WCRTA newsletter. In addition to the awards mentioned in that article, Hugh has since then been inducted into the Washington County Farm Bureau Hall of Fame, and received an award for outstanding achievement from the Ohio Senate.  Congratulations to Hugh!


     Don’t forget to calculate your volunteer hours for 2014, and plan to get them to Bob Bumgarner, either at the December meeting or by email at:    						� HYPERLINK "mailto:djandbob@suddenlink.net" �djandbob@suddenlink.net�


     Twenty-five years ago, Jim Williams and I got together a few days before Christmas and made cookies for family and friends, and we’ve done it every year since.  The first year, we made about fifty dozen; we don’t bake that many now, but we still carry on the tradition. I hope your holidays are filled with happy traditions, too.  I wish you a blessed Christmas season and all good things in the coming year.   


     














 





  


 


 


     


     


    


											





	


	  












































Memorial Service 2014


    The program at our October meeting always includes a tribute to members and friends whom we have lost in the past year.  Chaplain Jim Fernihough, with help from Eldon Young and Hugh Coffman, organizes the service.  Those we remembered this year include the following;


Sandra Wilson		Oct. 23, 2013	Robin Smith		Nov. 11, 2013


Patricia Yeago		Dec. 13, 2013	Carolyn Bryan Walker	Dec. 29, 2013


Norma C. Klaiber		Jan. 8, 2014	Marceline Schneider	Feb. 8, 2014


Doris Lytle			Feb. 24, 2014	Vickie L. Mason		Feb. 27, 2014


Elma Boyd			March 17, 2014	Susan Hawn		March 24, 2014


Jim Pugh			March 28, 2014	Randy Buckton		April 30, 2014


Stella Davis		May 5, 2014	Ronald Deem		June 26, 2014


William English 		July 24, 2014	Gloria Salyer		July 25, 2014


Mary Ward McIntire	Aug. 23, 2014	Carolyn Crandell		Aug. 27, 2014


Vivian Cayton		Aug. 27, 2014	William Tackett		Sept. 5, 2014


Elizabeth Ann LaBarre Osborne 	Sept. 15, 2014





     


     


 																										











     





 


      


	


















































In Memoriam


     We received word after our last newsletter of the passing of Bill Brown on August 11, 2014. Mr. Brown had been a reading specialist and later a school psychologist.  He had worked at various times for Warren Local, Belpre City, and Marietta City Schools.  He and his wife Jan, who also retired from teaching in Belpre, moved to Missouri in 2005 to be closer to their children.


     Mildred McHugh, Helen Drake’s sister, taught at Fly, Midway, and Graysville Elementary Schools, and had also taught at Bethel Elementary.  She was church organist at the Greenbrier United Methodist Church for many years and lived in the house where she was born in Monroe County before coming to Harmar Place.  Miss McHugh passed away in late October.  


     We have also learned of the passing of Mary Kathryn Coleman earlier this month.  Mrs. Coleman lived in Marietta and had taught in both Morgan and Washington Counties.  We extend sympathy to the families and friends of these retired educators, and (as always) apologize for any errors or omissions.


 


							The truth as I know it….  Karen Burton


							(with editorial assistance from Jim Williams)
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